

LSA SG Virtual Meeting
October 28, 2020

- 1) Call to Order
- 2) Opening Roll Call () - Present, E - Excused, A- Absent
 - i) Those with voting rights (minus the person acting as chair)
 - ii) Those without voting rights
- b) Bazzi, Selena ()
- c) Walker, Josiah ()
- d) McCaughey, Kathryn ()
- e) Watt, Tyler ()
- f) Colvin, Anna ()
- g) McKillop, Mary ()
- h) Torres, Gabriela ()
- i) Fivecoat, Chayton ()
- j) Dalrymple, Timothy ()
- k) McLean, Claudia ()
- l) Diaz, Danae ()
- m) Hwang, Tae Won (Danny) ()
- n) Rich, Sophia ()
- o) Salino, Sarah ()
- p) List, Matthew Riley ()
- q) Farah, Zackariah ()
- r) Goodsell, Allison ()
- s) Manikandan, Divya ()
- t) Cohen, Jacob ()
- u) Theuerkauf, Caroline ()
- v) Nelson, Erica ()
- w) Zhao, Suki ()
- x) Gunasekaran, Gaurie ()
- y) Lobodzinski, Joseph ()
- z) Crespo, Maleny ()
- aa) Fioritto, Tyler ()
- bb) Kernis, Jacob ()
- cc) Hamamy, Salma (E)
- dd) Pierangeli, Cody ()
- ee) Farmer, Adrianna (A)
- ff) Williams, Erik ()
- gg) Donahue, Thomas ()
- hh) Pratapa, Pranavi ()
- ii) Browdy, Wyatt ()
- jj) Mulliken, Ryan (A)

- kk) Sommerfeld, Elizabeth ()
 - ll) Stoneman, Max ()
 - mm) Rothstein, Kayla ()
 - nn) Prasad, Ajay ()
 - oo) Simmons, Natalie ()
 - pp) Wojtara, Magda ()
- 3) Announcements
- a) Tores: Please submit pumpkins that you have carved in the month of October to our pumpkin contest!
 - b) Watt: I was appointed as the CSG Election Director, please help support that election!
 - c) Farah: Remember to vote. If you have your ballot, turn it in ASAP. We would like the results as soon as possible, so please get your ballots in by the day before the election.
- 4) Amendment and Approval of the Agenda
- a) *Motion*: Cohen
 - b) *Second*: Stoneman
 - i) Consent: Agenda APPROVED
- 5) Amendment and Approval of Previous Minutes
- a) *Motion*: Dalrymple
 - b) *Second*: Tores
 - i) Consent: Agenda APPROVED
- 6) Constituents' Time
- a) Kyle Nash
 - b) Olivia Coleman
 - c) Caitlyn Wessel
 - d) Vincenzo 'Vince' Tedrick
 - e) Zahraa Altimemy
 - f) Madison Krummins
- 7) Guest Speaker(s)
- a) None scheduled
- 8) Executive Officer Reports
- a) President- Selena Bazzi (bazzisn@umich.edu)
 - i) Make sure that you submit your ballots. If you plan to run for an elected representative position, your deadline will be tomorrow by 5pm. I am happy to see all of the new faces, and am looking forward to the upcoming election.
 - b) Vice President- Josiah Walker (jhwalker@umich.edu)
 - i) Update on Obligations under R F2020.05
 - (1) I shared the resolution with the leadership for Turn Up Turn Out, LSA Deans Office, CSG, among others. People were not surprised that this resolution was presented to them. Dean Curzan emailed back quickly and is looking forward to working with us to promote voter engagement.
 - ii) [Office Space Rules](#)
 - (1) During last General Meeting, we provided feedback on what office space rules looks like. Steering, Exec., and Facilities all looked at the Office

Rules and all approved. Kelly asked that the Office use should be limited entirely due to the Stay in Place Order. This decision was made in a way that supersedes my authority via the bylaws. I sat on a panel around voter engagement. Someone said that not voting is abusing their power, and that some students cannot vote due to their citizenship status. There are people that would love to vote but cannot, and are counting on you to vote to promote the community as a whole.

- c) Treasurer- Kathryn McCaughey (kdmccaug@umich.edu)
 - i) The current budget is 48,xxx.79. Our student fees have been adjusted, and this change will be reflected in the General Fund, per the resolution we passed with the budget.
- d) Counsel- Tyler R. Watt (trwatt@umich.edu)
 - i) [Watt Memo on Voting Methods](#)
 - ii) Howdy. I would like to point out the memo that I provided onto the agenda. These are clarifications to the ways that we can vote in the General Meeting. Please review this document at your leisure. If anyone has any questions on Parli Pro, please reach out. I am here to help the assembly function smoothly!
- e) Academic Relations Officer- Gabriela Torres (gctorres@umich.edu)
 - i) We talked alot about our projects, especially our ballot questions. Other than that, we had a meeting with ONSP to talk about registration. We want to hear from new students about the academic portion of your registration. We talked about our language diversity project and sustainability label project. We have two AAC resolutions that are coming up later in new business.
- f) External Relations Officer- Mary McKillop (marykmck@umich.edu)
 - i) We talked about the DC email that went out this morning. We talked about the scrapbook, which I will share with people. If you have any photos from the government, please let me know and add them to the folder or email me and I can add you to that. We are going to have apparel figured out in the next few days, and I will update you all. I am hoping to have that all completed and to us by Nov. 20th to ensure that we have it before break.
- g) Student Life Relations Officer- Anna Colvin (ancolvin@umich.edu)
 - i) In SLC, we spend the majority of the time going over ballot questions. All of the care package items have been ordered and some have already arrived. Next week, we hope to bring the items to Quarantine and Iso Housing on North Campus.
- h) Secretary- Chayton Fivecoat (cgfiveco@umich.edu)
 - i) **Will type later**
- 9) Committee Reports (in alphabetical order)
 - a) Appointments Committee- Sophia Rich (sserich@umich.edu)
 - i) Mentors got their mentee assignments recently, and I hope you all are finding fun, creative ways to get together! We are looking forward to finding a fun way to get to know each other, the government as a whole. Possibly and online Zoom game night or something along those lines.
 - b) Budget Allocations Committee- Ajay Prasad (ajprasad@umich.edu)

- i) We funded three organizations. Their numbers are listed below along with the titles of the organizations.
 - c) Committee Advocating for Transfer Students- Caroline Theuerkauf (theuerkc@umich.edu)
 - i) We welcomed a bunch of new members to CATS this week. We debriefed many of our administration meetings last week. We spent time on our ballot questions and many other new projects coming up.
 - d) Diversity Affairs Committee- Tae Won (Danny) Hwang (wonh@umich.edu)
 - i) In DAC, we talked about our meeting with DEI Dean of LSA and that they are coming to the end of their 5 year plan of DEI and are looking to renew that. If you have any suggestions for the new 5 year projects, please contact me or come to DAC. There have been many good ideas brought up from members of DAC and LSA as a whole.
- 10) Task Force and Subcommittee Reports
 - a) Health Subcommittee - Gaurie Gunasekaran (gaurie@umich.edu)
 - i) Health was super productive this week, we got a lot of stuff done. We have the care package project pretty much done. We are hoping to complete all of the projects next week. We are creating videos about staying safe during tailgates during COVID. We are creating a social media challenge and tips to stay safe as well. We have a script for mental health and study tips as well. If you are interested in joining in on these videos, please let me know. We could use all of the help we can get. We are also creating a gratitude challenge, where people send things that they are grateful for and compiling them into a graphic.
 - b) Subcommittee on Technology, Advising, and Academic Resources (STAAR) - Jacob Cohen (jacohen@umich.edu)
 - i) We had Ryand From Maximize present to us that we decided to refer him to Comm to help him advertise his student organization. We talked about our ballot questions. Shoutout to Tommy as our new Vice Chair, he did a great job.
 - (1) Tores: Did you know that the Center for Academic Innovation is looking for student testers for Problem Roulette and ECoach and did you know that they have a student Liaison position in the government?
 - (a) Cohen: Yes I did.
 - c) Taking Responsibility for the Earth and Environment Subcommittee- Tim Dalrymple (tjamesd@umich.edu).
 - (1) We had a guest speaker come in, a former Co-Chair of the President's Carbon Neutrality Commission. I believe that the conversation was very important and helpful. We also talked about our ballot questions, which will be presented later tonight.
 - d) Election Code Review and Amendment Formation Task Force- Jacob Cohen (jacohen@umich.edu)
 - i) We finalized our timeline moving forward for our remaining meetings. We are bringing our first revolution to the floor, which will be presented in New Business tonight.

(1) Watt: What are some of the topics that are coming up in the next few meetings?

(a) We are looking at the demerit system, conflict resolutions in elections, and create a table of contents to make the document more readable. There are many more on our timeline, please come to ECRAFTF.

11) Individual Representative Reports

a) Erica Nelson

i) My intitivates coming into SG was to advocate for getting minority members into student government and advocating for women’s health on campus. I have attended DAC and Health every week since the semester started. In DAC, I have started a project to get more free female supplies on campus. I have been a part of the care projects and add female products to these packages. I have worked with many committees to advocate for these goals overall. I have had conversations with those out of government to bring awareness to UM students to get involved in LSA SG.

(1) Crespo: Have you thought about renaming ‘female hygiene projects’ to menstrual products to be more inclusive?

(a) Nelson: Of course. I didn't mean my language to discriminate. The main goal is to get them to everyone that needs them.

(2) Goodsell: Did you know that Health gave out menstrual products out to different bathrooms across campus?

(a) Nelson: Yes! My goal is to continue on with that project to increase success of the program.

(3) Crespo: Considering how it is right now, what do you think that we could do better to increase inclusion in the government and increase overall representation?

(a) Nelson: It is a list of do’s and don’ts. We don't want token representation. It is mainly increasing awareness to students across campus of the work that we do in LSA SG.

b) Riley List

i) I ran on two main platforms. The first one was pushing for a greater awareness of habits of our personal eating and nutrition habits, especially in the dining halls. Specifically, looking at the sustainability or lack thereof, of our habits. My plan is to include a ballot question for a gauge of need/want for a First Year seminar on eating habits. This is more important now than ever, especially with the changes made in the dining hall. I have also worked to increase awareness of many environment aspects across campus, specifically limiting carbon footprints. PBA has been sending out newsletters to promote this awareness campaign as well. As an orientation leader this summer, I promoted the PBA program for more students to become one. I also am looking to create a page or add more information that holds more information about the University of Michigan. This would be more of a consolidation of events/practices across campus, more

directed to First Year Students. Me and other members of COMM have compiled a list of student organizations. We are looking to post these resources on the website and increase our social media presence.

(1) Farah: What are your feelings about the current Carbon Neutrality goals of the University?

(a) List: More needs to be done to work to reduce the carbon footprint. However, I know that Tim and other members of the University are working to change the current direction of the University.

(2) Crespo: Why do you think that advocating specifically to First Year Students is important?

(a) List: I think that my first point should be geared towards them, and all students, because in normal years, they eat in the dining halls. MDining has tried to reduce their carbon footprint. I think providing awareness to these students makes them more conscious of their choices.

c) Suki Zhao

i) One of my big things is DEI. I have gone to as many DAC meetings as possible. Other than increasing DEI, I have tried to provide a voice for First Generation Students in LSA. It is hard for First Generation students as they have a clean slate and do not have a frame of reference to college. This group is especially hit hard due to COVID, and I have been attending many groups/talks to understand more of their needs to be better representative of their needs.

12) Appointments, Elections, and Nominations

a) Diversity Affairs Committee Vice Chair Nomination

i) Nomination of Erica Nelson - ACCEPTED

b) Diversity Affairs Committee Vice Chair Confirmation

i) Erica Nelson

(1) APPROVED - Unanimous Consent

13) Budget Allocations Committee Recommendations

a) Young Democratic Socialists of America at University of Michigan - \$600

b) SHEI Magazine - \$1100

c) Entrepreneurship Creativity Club - \$164

i) Motion to approve by acclimation: McCaughey

(1) Second: Walker

(a) APPROVED - Unanimous Consent

14) Old Business (YES-NO-ABSTAIN)

a) [C F2020.03 Required Constitutional Amendments](#)

i) Motion to bring to the floor: Fivecoat

(1) Second: Watt

(a) Brought to the Floor

- ii) Watt: Very happy to bring this to the floor. There have not been any changes since last week. It was not talked about in IRC, but is necessary for changes to be made without having to have a special election every time.
- iii) Walker: Many of the recommendations come from University Legal Councils and can come at any time. This would be helpful for us to move rapidly to adjust the necessary changes to remain a student organization.
 - (1) Motion to call the question by secret ballot: Goodsell
 - (a) Second: McCaughey
 - (i) Motion PASS 25-0-0
- b) [B F2020.09 Committee Leadership Attendance](#)
 - i) Motion to bring to the floor: Watt
 - (1) Second: Salino
 - (a) Brought to the floor
 - ii) Watt: I want to thank everyone coming to IRC to have a democratic discourse. It is truly something poetic that our government can discuss this. I would like to lean on my role as Counsel to address the concerns of the amendment. Some things ought to be changed due to accessibility. This is something that affects real individuals right now, not hypotheticals in the future. I believe that this will be beneficial to the government as a whole. This is backing precedents of other governments and things that we have done in the past.
 - iii) Prasad: This amendment balances on two points. Student government as a whole has been very accessible and accepting to me as a student. Exec at the time was very accessible and gave me a recurring excused absence and pushed me to apply to be a Chair for the next semester. I want students to enjoy their time in student government, and this amendment really embodies that accessibility that allows that.
 - iv) Fivecoat:
 - v) Cam: I am in a position similar to Ajay. I have been upfront about my time commitment to about how it has affected my role as a BAC Vice-Chair.
 - vi) Goodsell: Could the 5th Whereas clause be clarified?
 - (1) McCaughey: The current Vice-Chair is referring to Cameron, former is Ajay, and predecessors are referring to those before them. The cycle meetings of BAC are the funding allocation meetings.
 - vii) McKillop: I am confused about the necessity of the amendment if the people that are experiencing the problem already have the solution. This seems to be an amputation instead of amputation. I am perfectly okay with continuing the excused absence instead of permanently affecting the amendment in the bylaws. It feels like an over correction. This seems to just be an adjustment that we need to make this year and possibly some time next year or in the future.

- viii) Cam: We just wanted to be upfront about the current situation to the government.
 - ix) Watt: With regards with what this will affect in the present or in the future, this will not prohibit BAC from attending general nor cut them off, as an appendage per say, but codify this change.
 - x) Simmons: It appears here that we are making BAC a separate appendage. We should not be sitting here and debating if we should even attend these meetings. Our responsibility is to meet the needs of our constituents and not advocate for our personal interests. We have had this before happen, we have never had this happen or come up, and we should not change the bylaws based on these cases.
 - xi) Walker: One major flaw of the previous perspectives. We should be asking ourselves what is the function of these committees instead of the requirements that are imposed on these committees. We should be looking at function vs requirements.
 - xii) Salino: It was previously said that voting on this amendment was based on culture. Voting on this amendment does solidify your stance on the culture of the government. Keep in mind that your vote does not correlate with accessibility.
 - xiii) Prasad: I don't know if I agree with that. I believe that this amendment does reflect accessibility. When people come to us with a problem, the government should understand that.
 - xiv) Cam: The added requirement of General Meetings can be a deterrent of qualified candidates from being BAC at Large Members and the Chair and Vice Chair, respectively.
 - xv) Goodsell: Everything in this government is already accessible to me. I just dont find this resolution necessary. Everyone should know where the money went.
 - xvi) McCaughey: I have never personally felt that BAC has been separated from the government. In fact, I was the only person that voted against the requirement that elected representatives to attend BAC. I am very open to any and all elected members should attend.
 - xvii) Walker: I believe that the question at hand is an accountability question. I look favorably upon dissentors to help come up with tangible funding guidelines to be expanded for BAC and the rest of the government.
 - (1) McCaughey: Motion to vote by secret ballot
 - (a) Second: Cohen
 - (i) FAIL 13-14-2
- c) [B F2020.14 Redesignating the Appointments Committee](#)
- i) Motion to bring to the floor: Watt
 - (1) Second: Salino
 - (a) Brought to floor

- ii) Watt: There have been no changes in this amendment since last writing. I have not had a chance to speak at length with those currently in the position, and would not like this to be voted on tonight.
 - (1) Motion to table until Nov. 11th: Fivecoat
 - (a) Second: Watt
- d) [B F2020.15 Government Document Hierarchy](#)
 - i) Motion to bring to the floor: Walker
 - (1) Second: Watt
 - (a) Brought to floor
 - ii) Watt: Simply a clerical change. Would like to see this voted on tonight.
 - (1) Motion to call to question via roll call vote: Watt
 - (a) Second: Tores
 - (i) Walker, Josiah (Y)
 - (ii) Watt, Tyler (Y)
 - (iii) Colvin, Anna (Y)
 - (iv) McKillop, Mary (Y)
 - (v) Torres, Gabriela (Y)
 - (vi) Fivecoat, Chayton (Y)
 - (vii) Dalrymple, Timothy (Y)
 - (viii) Diaz, Danae (Y)
 - (ix) Hwang, Tae Won (Danny) (Y)
 - (x) Salino, Sarah (Y)
 - (xi) List, Matthew Riley (Y)
 - (xii) Farah, Zackariah (Y)
 - (xiii) Goodsell, Allison (Y)
 - (xiv) Manikandan, Divya (Y)
 - (xv) Cohen, Jacob (Y)
 - (xvi) Theuerkauf, Caroline (Y)
 - (xvii) Nelson, Erica (Y)
 - (xviii) Zhao, Suki (Y)
 - (xix) Gunasekaran, Gaurie (Y)
 - (xx) Lobodzinski, Joseph (Y)
 - (xxi) Crespo, Maleny (Y)
 - (xxii) Kernis, Jacob (Y)
 - (xxiii) Pierangeli, Cody (Y)
 - (xxiv) Farmer, Adrianna (Y)
 - (xxv) Williams, Erik (Y)
 - (xxvi) Donahue, Thomas (Y)
 - (xxvii) Browdy, Wyatt (Y)
 - (xxviii) Sommerfeld, Elizabeth (Y)
 - (xxix) Stoneman, Max (Y)
 - (xxx) Rothstein, Kayla (Y)

1. PASS 30-0-0

2) New Business

a) [B F2020.16 Election Code Amendment Process](#)

- i) Cohen: I would like to start by saying this is the resolution that we talked about earlier. This is just the same as an amendment to the bylaws because it is part of the bylaws. There is a lot of renumbering involved. All of the changes are provided in the actual document
- ii) Watt: I would like to thank the Chair and Vice Chair of ECRAFT. These changes are not surprising changes and are mostly renumbering and clerical.

(1) Motion to call the question by acclamation: Cohen

(a) Second: Watt

(i) Motion PASS Unanimous Consent

b) [R F2020.08 AP/IB to Not Count in Registration](#)

- i) Tores: This is what I was talking about in my report. So basically, the main change for this would be calling upon the University to remove AP/IB credits for consideration in your registration date. This would serve to correct an issue of equity. The LSA administration is working on this and really wants this to happen. This is an equity issue and they really want these changes to be made. I have to finish on making a graph. I don't plan on passing this tonight, and would be favorable to table this for two weeks.

(1) Watt: There are several new members of the government that are sponsors. What are their general thoughts on this issue?

(a) Donahue: I think this is a great way to promote equity. As someone who came in with AP credits, and I think that this levels the playing field. You already gain the benefit of being prepared for taking college courses, you do not need the added benefit of always being ahead.

(b) Williams: You are already ahead in taking higher level courses and this alleviates the harsh disadvantages that AP/IB courses add in registration.

(c) Crespo: During my time, we had to pay an additional fee for those credits to be transferred. My family didn't really know what those classes were. I did it to increase my weighted GPA, but couldnot afford the costs of adding the credits to my transcript. I was in a workshop for highschoolers talking about racial disparities in higschool. They saw that their white peers were getting refereed more than their POC counterparts. This creates equity across campus.

- (d) Stoneman: I would like to express my appreciation for this resolution that is coming up right now. I am very excited about this, and especially tweaking the details to get a vote on this soon. I came from a small rural community, I graduated with 20 kids, and one of the disadvantages was that I would have the same teacher teach multiple classes. The opportunity to take AP classes was not there for me. There is a value to it on multiple different levels. It helps a lot in the rural community. It wasn't that we didn't have a desire to take them, but a lack of accessibility. This is something that needs to be addressed.
- (e) Tores: Please let me know if you all want to be sponsors. I am really excited about your input.
- (2) Walker: Did the sponsors get the opportunity to look at whether dual enrollment credits would be treated under this resolution?
 - (a) Tores: For this resolution, this would be looked at all credits that are taken in high school. I can check in with Dean Maxwell and Dean Flint about this.
- (3) Gunasekaran: I want to add my personal experience. I come from a very big high school where some students have greater than 40 credits. This is a huge disparity and I appreciate this sentiment into passing this. This privilege should not last 7 semesters to catch up.
 - (a) Manikandan: This is such a great point, and I think this is the purpose of the amendment. I would like to have the people that are currently freshman if you all are able to gather some data that have affected anyones ability to graduate early. Having a later registration date might cause a problem with taking classes required to graduate.
- (4) Farmer: I would like to emphasize the points made by the previous speakers. I come from a low SES area with a large school population. We had quite a few AP classes, and given that, you would think credits would be easy to get. However, the quality of the teaching was setting students back. A lot of us did not get the credit that we took the credit that we took the class and test for.
- (5) Motion to table until Nov. 11th: Fivecoat
 - (a) Second: Stoneman
 - (i) Motion PASS
- c) [R F2020.09 Academic Relief for Students](#)
 - i) Tores: CSG has discussed a resolution for academic relief, we thought it would be helpful to bolster their thoughts and include our own thoughts. The main

sentiment is that this semester be graded like the previous semester. This would be an opt-in/opt-out of Pass/Fail. This would also account for taking away spring break. This has become 13 or 14 straight weeks of school, we are asking for a week of no high stakes assignments. It would be difficult to travel but also have a small break. We need to add the peer institution data in a nicer format to show how other schools are doing their COVID grading. If anyone has any thoughts on this, I would appreciate it.

- ii) Manikandan: We also thought that having no high stake assignments would not necessarily encourage travel because many people already have online classes, and many students could travel anyway. So, I don't think it would encourage travel any more than normal.
- iii) Motion to table until Nov. 4: Fivecoat
 - (1) Second: Williams
 - (a) Motion PASS

d) Ballot Questions

i) AAC

- (1) As a transfer student, how were you able to find the most valuable resources on campus that helped you adjust to academic expectations?
 - (a) I did through an academic unit (such as department, major, advisor).
 - (b) I did through co curricular (CATS, Theta sigma, optimize, Transfer Connections, aMplify)
 - (c) I was unable to find resources.
 - (d) N/A, I am not a transfer student.
- (2) To what extent do you feel that there are resources on campus that are available to you, that you do not know about or know how to access?
 - (a) Strongly agree
 - (b) Slightly agree
 - (c) Slightly Disagree
 - (d) Strongly Disagree
- (3) Currently, there are 33 courses that are tagged under "Sustainability" in the LSA Course Guide. ___ of these courses are of the 100 or 200 level. Would you like to see more 100 and 200 level courses tagged?
 - (a) I have utilized the sustainability tag in the LSA Guide, and I think there is a sufficient number of courses already available
 - (b) I have utilized the sustainability tag in the LSA Guide, and I do not think there is a sufficient number of courses already available
 - (c) I have not utilized the sustainability tag in the LSA Guide, but if there were more courses I would be more likely to

(d) I have not utilized the sustainability tag in the LSA Guide, and would not be more likely to even if there were more courses

ii) ERC

iii) Internal Affairs Bloc

(1) What is your opinion on Quarantine on Isolation housing based on either personal experience or social media?

(a) (Open answer, if possible)

(2) What is your opinion on the availability of meal options provided by the MDining takeout service that accommodate your dietary restrictions?

(a) Very diverse and suitable for my needs

(b) Often diverse and suitable for my needs

(c) Sometimes diverse and suitable for my needs

(d) Occasionally diverse and suitable for my needs

(e) Rarely diverse and suitable for my needs

(3) Do you think the University should be requiring cameras to be on during class?

(a) Yes

(b) No

(c) Unsure/No Opinion

iv) SLC

(1) The University currently invests in....Should the University fully divest itself from fossil fuel investments?

(a) Yes; I strongly agree

(b) Yes; I somewhat agree

(c) No; I somewhat disagree

(d) No; I strongly disagree

(2) Do you feel that your mental and emotional well-being has been adequately taken into consideration by the University this semester?

(a) Yes; I strongly...

(b) Yes; I somewhat...

(c) No; I somewhat...

(d) No; I strongly...

(3) How safe do you feel on campus given the current political climate?

(a) Very safe

(b) Somewhat safe

(c) Somewhat unsafe

(d) Not safe at all

v) Exec

- a) Fivecoat: Thank you for humoring me with my first ever roll call vote!
- b) Colvin: Kathryn and I are planning a trivia night. Please fill out the trivia answers in the google form! It would really assist us in creating this game. You do not have to answer them all, but as many as want.
- c) Lobodzinski: Pokemon Go to the polls. You should go out and vote. I highly encourage professors that you have Tuesday to have them cancel class. They are predicting extremely long lines at the UMMA and across Ann Arbor. Please buy as much time as you can for lines that could be hours long.
- d) Tores: If you want the template to my email to professors, please ask. The pumpkin carving competition is still going. Please fill out the form.
- e) Watt: Thank you to all the new reps and all reps for coming. Please ask your questions to any of the old faces in the government. If you would like to run in our election, the application closes at 5pm tomorrow.
- f) Crespo: Thank you for engaging and shout out to everyone that spoke no matter what position that you took. It is great to come together in that regard in a democratic process.

16) Snaps

17) Closing Roll Call

- a) Bazzi, Selena ()
- b) Walker, Josiah ()
- c) McCaughey, Kathryn (E)
- d) Watt, Tyler ()
- e) Colvin, Anna ()
- f) McKillop, Mary ()
- g) Torres, Gabriela ()
- h) Fivecoat, Chayton ()
- i) Dalrymple, Timothy ()
- j) McLean, Claudia (A)
- k) Diaz, Danae ()
- l) Hwang, Tae Won (Danny) ()
- m) Rich, Sophia (A)
- n) Salino, Sarah ()
- o) List, Matthew Riley (A)
- p) Farah, Zackariah ()
- q) Goodsell, Allison ()
- r) Manikandan, Divya ()
- s) Cohen, Jacob ()
- t) Theuerkauf, Caroline ()
- u) Nelson, Erica ()
- v) Zhao, Suki ()
- w) Gunasekaran, Gaurie ()
- x) Lobodzinski, Joseph ()
- y) Crespo, Maleny ()
- z) Fioritto, Tyler (E)

- aa) Kernis, Jacob ()
 - bb) Hamamy, Salma (E)
 - cc) Pierangeli, Cody ()
 - dd) Farmer, Adrianna ()
 - ee) Williams, Erik ()
 - ff) Donahue, Thomas ()
 - gg) Pratapa, Pranavi ()
 - hh) Browdy, Wyatt ()
 - ii) Mulliken, Ryan (A)
 - jj) Sommerfeld, Elizabeth ()
 - kk) Stoneman, Max ()
 - ll) Rothstein, Kayla ()
 - mm) Prasad, Ajay ()
 - nn) Simmons, Natalie ()
 - oo) Wojtara, Magda (A)
- 18) Adjournment
- a) Motion to Adjourn: Rothstein
 - i) Second: Gunasakaran
 - (1) Motion PASSES